
St. Maries Optimist Club #33264
P.O. Box 833
California, Md. 20619
 Meeting Minutes
1 June 2021

The following members were present at Willows Rec CENTER:  John Bimson, Donna Culver, Jack Culver, Patrick Dale, Colleen Coombs, Dale Hoffert, Debbie Stone, Kim Fletcher, Dave Fletcher, Rachel Labatt, Ramon Veras.  The following members were present via Zoom: Harry Davis, Frank Serrano. 

Officer Report
President – John Bimson:  Thank you to Scott for setting up Zoom.  
Vice President - 
Treasurer - Bill Pipkin: Absent
Secretary - Donna Culver: NTR

Items
The next meeting is scheduled for 20 July 2021 at 6:30 via Zoom and Willows Rec Center.  Scott will provide Zoom meeting details via email.  

Oyster Festival:  Patrick will organize the Oyster Festival for 2021, but will be leaving the area, so this will be his last Oyster Festival.  He brought his notes/paperwork.  The Oyster Festival is the 3rd weekend in October.  Patrick will submit our request for community volunteers.  Rotary is deciding how to charge the vendors this year.  Rotary seems to forget how much they help them to put on the Oyster Festival.  

Christmas in April:  John B helped on 22 May.

Project Graduation:  This year Project Graduation was different.  The county gave seniors a beach towel and a mask at their senior picnic.

Next year’s slate of officers:  No one has stepped up to be President next year.  We are VERY concerned about the health of our club.  Three of our active members will be leaving the area soon.  John is willing to remain President next year, but we need to have a plan to regenerate club participation.  Now that we have a place at the Willows Rec Center, that may help.  Scott and Jack will talk to the Scout parents about participation, because a good portion of our club money goes to the Scouts.  We should reach out to the sports clubs that we support to participate in the club.  We don’t ask anyone to pay dues, just participate in some events like Oyster Festival and Project Graduation.  Donna is willing to stay on as Secretary as long as she can still Zoom into meetings.  We need people to fill BOD 1 yr and BOD 2yr for next year.  We REALLY need someone to step up to be President for the 2022-2023 Optimist year.  Rachel Labatt can share our Facebook events with the Professional Development Groups on base to get volunteers.  

Optimist Club Web Site and Facebook page – Saint Maries Optimist Club website:   http://www.lpsmoptimist.org.  Search for Lexington Park, St. Maries Optimist Club when you are on Facebook and click on the link to get to our Facebook page.  Kim Fletcher and Scott Hoschar are our Admin officers for the FB page.  Please send Kim items you think are worthy of posting to our FB page.  Kim would like to include a web page with members’ reasons for joining the Optimists.  That would help people understand what Optimists do.  The website should be the home base, not Facebook.  

St. Mary’s Little League (SMLL): RJ Bean sent John and email thanking us for the donation.  We sent them a donation of $500.  

Sponsoring a New Club:  Table until more information is provided.

Honor Club:  Christmas presents to families, Donation to Mikes Bikes Christmas baskets, and Sleep in Heavenly Peace are 3 Club activities.  Can these count towards Honor Club?  The Club provided a check to OIF.  We will invite Teri to a meeting.  John, Donna, Bill, and Jack did their LMS training.  We need to have a +3 in membership from last year.  Let’s try to have a NOW meeting in May.  Let’s include an information table.  Let’s send something to the scout adults again, to meet their sponsors.  We will work with the Willow’s Rec Center calendar.

Foundation:  There is a special 50th anniversary pin for dime-a-day.  International Convention in Atlanta is open for reservations.  If you sign up now, and it’s cancelled, you will get a full refund.  Voting began 2 May.  Mickey Price has some ideas for activities that they did at previous Atlanta conventions.  OI will have training videos on Facebook.  There are links on the Optimist website.  OIF is pushing applying for matching grants for new projects.

HOBY:  Patrick coordinated HOBY from Great Mills HS by submitting the paperwork and get the credit.  Bill sent a check for registration of one student on 15 December.  HOBY will be in June. If the school wants to send another student to HOBY, we will discuss.  Because it’s by teleconference, costs should be lower.

Fundraising Ideas:  Teaming up with the Boxing Club on Great Mills Road, or raffles.  What about a bicycle raffle?  Debbie said Wal-Mart will donate bicycles.  We’d like to raffle both a boy and a girl bicycle.  Let’s look to do it for Easter.  There is a person in Lexington Park doing music videos.  John is thinking of a youth talent show in St. Mary’s Square, maybe in the spring, and this could be combined with the raffle.  John discussed a roadside oyster po’boy sale.  Revisit in the spring.

OI Online Learning:  Learning Management System (LMS) is $6/member except for officers with promo codes for 2020-2021.  All positions must complete the courses online for honor club.  All of the St. Maries Club officers have completed their training.

Zone Meetings:    Tina Bahen (Mechanicsville) will be Lt. Governor next year.  4th Quarter Zone meeting has not be scheduled yet.  

Quarterly Conferences:  The 4th Quarter District Conference will be held Wilmington, DE 20-22 August at the DoubleTree by Hilton.  

Vacation for Vets:  Their music jam was cancelled.  They were going to take service members to Camp Maria for a day in June, but they are not allowed.  The Charlotte Hall Veterans Home will have 2 activities this summer.    

Sleep in Heavenly Peace:  They have been off for the past 2 months, but will be starting up again building and delivering beds.

Eagle Scout Project Plates: Dave Fletcher asked if the club would sponsor plates to put on Eagle projects completed by scouts from our troop/crew.  We thought it was a good idea.  Customized Creations charges $7 per plate.  Colleen will email the form to John and Scott.  Troop 793 has 3 recent Eagle Scouts.  
     
Committee Reports      
Troop 793, Troop 1793, and Crew have begun face to face meetings.  Optimists are "Friends of Youth" of course.  The current Scout Master’s father just passed away, and the family has started a fund at the Troop in his name to help scouts who have financial hardships.  The Club will help ensure the money is used appropriately.  They are looking to put on a fishing derby this fall.  

All units meet at the Hollywood Church of the Nazarene:
Pack 793 meets on Tuesday’s from 6 – 7:30 PM
	Troop 793 meets on Sunday’s from 5 – 6:30 PM
	Crew 793 meets on Sunday’s from 6:30 – 8 PM
	Troop 1793 meets on Tuesday’s from 6:30 – 8 PM


Meeting Actions:

· IN WORK:  John will get a plaque for the Willows Rec Center to show our appreciation for letting us meet here.  He will also look for an “Optimists Meet Here” sign to leave by the front door of the Willows Rec Center.
· CLOSED: Past President Plaque:  John Bimson got the list of past presidents and their years for the plaque.  Colleen will provide the Customized Creations form to John and Scott.
· IN WORK: Letters to groups that we sponsor to generate new members of the club
· CLOSED: Patrick will bring his Optimist items for turnover, including his Oyster Festival book.


[bookmark: _Hlk20241548]Next Activities:
Optimist International Convention 30 June-3 July in Atlanta
Next meeting on 20 July 2021 at 6:30 PM via Zoom, and Willows Rec Center
MDSD 4th Quarter Conference 20-22 August at Doubletree by Hilton, Wilmington, DE
	

[bookmark: _Hlk71047701]10/1/20 – 9/30/21 OFFICERS			
PRESIDENT		John Bimson
VP 			
SECRETARY		Donna Culver 			 
TREASURER		Bill Pipkin 			 
BOD 1 yr		Debbie Stone			 
BOD 2 yr		Patrick Dale
Past President		Scott Hoschar
Foundation Rep		Jack Culver	
PRESIDENT ELECT	John Bimson   

10/1/21 – 9/30/22 OFFICERS			
PRESIDENT		John Bimson
VP 			
SECRETARY		Donna Culver 			 
TREASURER		Bill Pipkin 			 
BOD 1 yr		?			 
BOD 2 yr		?
Past President		Scott Hoschar
Foundation Rep		Scott Hoschar	
PRESIDENT ELECT	    

 


